
Isla is the internship program of FCDE,
a U.S. registered 501(c)(3) non-profit organization.
Isla internship fees are 100% tax deductible for U.S. residents.

Agape of Hope  is an NGO formed to advocate for the rights of female youth and 
empower them with knowledge and skills for sustainable development. They have 
three main program areas: adolescent reproductive health, skills training, and human 
rights advocacy. Under adolescent reproductive health, they train girls on menstrual 
hygiene management, making reusable sanitary pads, and family planning counsel-
ing. Their skills training program focuses on empowering young mothers and vulnera-
ble girls with vocational skills, namely: tailoring, knitting, and hairdressing. Their 
third program, human rights, is a cross-cutting program which they intertwine with 
their other two program areas, by training their beneficiaries on their rights and 
educating the community about human rights violations such as violence against 
children and domestic violence.

FCDE Support

When Agape of Hope joined FCDE, they only had one full-time staff member. Now 
they have six staff in total: three full time and three part-time staff. They have also 
utilised the resource center for internet services, training in computer skills, and 
learning about website design, which has increased their capacity for sharing their 
successes with the public. Through FCDE capacity building trainings, Agape of Hope 
staff have increased their skills in proposal writing, and have utilized these skills to 
gain three major donors for their menstrual hygiene program: East Africa Children’s 
Fund, Global Fund for Women, and Emerge Poverty Free. In 2013, Agape of Hope 
received an FCDE grant, which they used to equip their tailoring program, which 
remains a successful program to this day.

Agape of Hope is now receiving capacity building support from FCDE staff in the areas 
of monitoring and evaluation, strategic planning, and external communications. They 
have not yet developed an organisational monitoring and evaluation system, so they 
are working with FCDE staff to understand how to create an effective M&E structure. 
Knowledge of strategic planning is limited amongst staff, so they are working to 
ensure that there is more comprehensive knowledge amongst staff. Finally, FCDE 
communications staff is working with Agape of Hope to create a communications and 
social media strategy, so they can increase their ability to share their successes.
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Agape of Hope

”I came to Agape of Hope knowing nothing 
and having no skills of tailoring - now I can 
cut dresses, skirts, shirts, school cloth -
ings...now I am empowered to make my 
own business. I am self-employed and can 
care for myself. When I am here, I don’t 
think about anything like...getting married 
or worry about how I am going to have a 
good life. Agape is good. With Agape, 
young pregnancy amongst our girls in 
minimized, and even if you do have a kid, 
even if you haven’t finished school, they 
still let you study, they will accomodate for 
you. And they let you stay here. They have 
rooms for us, so when we are studying, we 
have a safe place to sleep and stay.”
-Jane

Tailoring school graduates at the International Day of the Girl 
Child celebration, which is held annually as a commemoration of 
the international day and also an official graduation ceremony 
for the graduates of the vocational skills training.


